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 CMAC BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Monday, Feb. 15, 2011 at 6PM

Yankee Diner, Renton
Present: Marne Osborne, Duane Stone, Steve Sundberg, Scot Johnston, Jeff Kray, Craig Reininger, Dan Greenshields, Fred Wurden, Alden Garrett, and Kris Jarvis
Absent:  Bill Koefed and Sarah Fiskan
Ex Officio Members present: Alan Lauba and April Hicks
Approval of minutes from Jan. 10th meeting
Motion made by Alden to accept the minutes as written; seconded by Craig.  Approved. 
Director’s Report – Alan Lauba

Code of Conduct rumors:  rumors should first go directly to the parent; next go to the disciplinary measures in our Code of Conduct.  Discussion about how dangerous rumors can be; we may add something to our Code of Conduct to that extent.
Guest racers, such as Andrew Kircher and Yina Moe-Lange, need to sign a Code of Conduct form and a release – even those joining us for only a day need to understand our standards.

Staffing/Employee Safety:  Willi fell off the chair.   We’ll get him the Workmen’s Comp form from Labor and Industries and he can fill out the paperwork.

J3 Coaches:  Alan will act as head J3 coach for the first year after Tatum and JP leave, while working a new J3 head coach into the program.  Although hiring the replacement coach will be Alan’s decision, he is very open to feedback and opinions.  (And the PNSA website could advertise for us.)
Capital Projects:  Snowmaking on Chair 7:  Alan would like to start designing a world class training hill with our club possibly putting in money upfront for development.  We need to find out the exact cost (the pump will be the most expensive part).  John Kircher will put some money in, but we’d need to explore how to generate the remainder.  Also, C-1 is being pulled out, which is a possible location for us to build a training center (or a place to store the snowmobile, the b-netting, etc.)  Again, Kircher would kick in some of the money.  An exploratory committee was formed to look into these capital projects:  Jeff, Craig, and Duane (and possibly add other non-Board members?).  Our relationship with Crystal is improving tremendously with John Kircher.

Racer Safety:  Racers need to be reminded that once they exit the race arena to look up.  Coaches must remind them (or teach them) basic safety.

Upcoming dates:

May 5 – 15:  Alan is on vacation

May 15:  Deadline for signing up for early-camp discount ($100)

May 21:  Retreat

May 22:  Banquet 

June 19 – 24:  GS camp

July 17 – 22: Mixed SL/GS camp

Aug. 4 – 7:  SL walk-on camp

Program Administrator Report – Kari Hensien
Website:  The equipment pages are all live.  The membership roster is up and running with the age group designations (which Kari will communicate to the membership).  Camp pages are being built and photos are being updated.  The away race results are posted for a week, and then will roll to the racing page where they will remain throughout the year.  The Junior Bio’s are going to wait until next year.  Summer camps will have online registration.  Smiley’s is coming to all races; we have a link on our website.
Kari is going to be tweeting at the CTC.  She is now our official administrator for our Facebook and our twittering.

Ski with the Masters:  the word is getting out.  Both Kari and Craig thought it was successful.
President’s Report – Jeff Kray

Concussion Policy & Training:  Alden made a proposal to have Greg McNabb be the official administrator for impact testing.  Seconded by Dan.  Approved.  Dan has volunteered space and is willing to help administer it.
Volunteer Coordinator – April Kerslake
Kudos to April!!  The Warm-Up Slalom went smoothly and the CTC is set and ready to go.  
We have a serious problem getting our members to be officials.  How do we recruit more people to get licensed and make it worth their while?  Ideally, we need a distribution of MM parents and Jr. parents.  The call has to go out to all officials to help recruit other officials.  Parent Reps can also help recruit.  A reminder should go out to sign up for the class to get certified.
Governance Report – Scot Johnston 
Scot will craft a statement for Kari to do a blast email for new Board position solicitation.  Diversification is necessary.  Kari would love someone who could take on technology tasks.
Treasurer’s Report – Bill Koefoed
Discussion ensued on Rodger Lawton’s proposal concerning the Race Administrator function that he’s serving (which was not budgeted).  Alden made a motion that we offer him $2500 (half) with an explanation of our expectations going into this year.  Steve seconded; approved.  Jeff will communicate this to Rodger.  Next year we’ll want to put the budget item back in.
Refund requests:
Prep kids – stick to policy

Injured kids – in good faith we should offer refunds.  Lynne will include a letter with best wishes.

FFE (Fund for Excellence) – Steve:  The gate panels are in and up.  Thank you notes will get sent out.  We have stationery.
Kari has sold $490 worth of bumper stickers so far!  Lynne will take some to the Sun Cup.

Craig moved that we adjourn; seconded by Marne.  Approved.
Next meeting:  Monday, March 22, 2011 at 6 PM at the Yankee Diner.






